
™6 would appreciate it very much if each person who 
receives this communication would make it his business to 
inform all of his friends whom we might not otherwise be able 
to reach and who may have made plans to come, also to al 
medical journals who would give publicity to the change n 
date of the meeting.

Very truly yours,

F. J. Pinkerton,^ M. D. 
Secretary-TreasurerFJPiFC

THE SECOND CONGRESS 
OF THE

Pan-Pacific Surgical Association
HONOLULU, HAWAII

45 Young Building 
November 14, 1932

The Principal and Vice-Chancellor 
McGill University 
Montreal, Canada

Dear Doctor!

As a result of a questionnaire that was circulated 
on April 20, 1932, the local committee of the Pan-Pacific 
Surgical Association at a meeting held on September 22nd, 
unanimously decided that the projected 1933 Congress be 
postponed for at least one year or longer, dependent upon 
the improvement in world economic conditions.

From the questionnaire, it is definitely determined 
that there would be very scanty attendance from those members 
wno attended in 1929 and while keen interest was expressed by 
practically all of the participants of that meeting, very few 
of them were able to say that they could make a return trip 
in 1933.
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